
From: Joe Hua <joe@ecomatters.com.au> 
To: veu@esc.vic.gov.au 
Date: 23/04/2019 08:27 PM 
Subject: Non omni-directional lamp transition period for activity 21A 
 
 
 

Dear VEU team, 

 

I am writing on behalf of EcoMatters Technologies in regards to the Non-omnidirectional 

lamp transition period. 

We believe a minimum three-month extension should be granted to the APs and product 

suppliers for the following reasons: 

 

1. Activity 21 is progressing relatively slow. Some APs have spent a long time setting up the 

process and workflow as the 21A is a new activity. Some APs have pre-ordered a large 

number of products. They are struggling to finish the old stock  before the end of June. 

 

 2. As a product supplier. We have not had any complaint in regards to the beam angle or 

light distribution of the 21A products so far.  From the feedback we have received in the past 

four months, the non-Omnidirectional product is not causing any issues to the customer/end 

user.  

 

3. Both APs and the product supplies need more time to finish their existing stock as they 

were pre-ordered before the release of the regulation of the omnidirectional lamp. 

 

Based on our observation and the feedbacks from numbers of APs and Electricians, We 

believe a minimum of a three-month transitional period should be considered. 

 

Thanks very much for your time. 

 

Regards 

Joe 

 


